Council Meeting: 3 December 2014 
Motion submitted under Council Procedure Rule 14
CONSULTATION WITH WARD MEMBERS


 

Council registers its dismay at the current administration’s delay in informing Town Ward councillors about the parking crisis in the centre of Halifax and its failure to involve them, in any way, in the development of proposals to deal with it.

 

Council notes: 

1)  The convention on member – officer relationships sets out clear expectations that ward members will be consulted and informed, including “in relation to significant or sensitive operational matters”;

2) That whilst the Council first became aware of potential issues with the Traffic Regulation Orders on 10th September, and ceased to enforce on September 23rd; the leader of the largest group was not informed until 2nd October; that ward councillors were not told that a Temporary TRO was being put in place until they saw the Council press release on 29th October, and that further information has only been provided in response to specific questions. 

 

Council requests that the Governance and Business Committee reviews its existing protocols on consultation with Ward Councillors, covering key matters of policy and departmental operation, to ensure that such a situation does not recur in the future.

Proposer: Councillor M K Swift
Seconder:
